
Letter, Winston Churchill to Franklin Roosevelt, December 7, 1940, pages 
14-15. These are the last two pages from a 15-page letter Churchill called 
'one of the most important I ever wrote.' In it, he describes Britain's dire 
military and economic situation and reveals that his country will soon be 
unable to pay cash for American supplies. FDR received this letter during a 
post-election ocean cruise. Within days, he would formulate the concept 
for the Lend-Lease Act.




